
National	Sustainable	Agriculture	Coalition	Comments	on	the	Delay	in	the	
Effectiveness	Date	for	the	Interim	Final	Rule	on	the	Scope	of	Section	202(a)	and	

202(b)	of	the	Packers	and	Stockyards	Act	

On	behalf	of	the	National	Sustainable	Agriculture	Coalition’s	represented	members1	I	am	
writing	to	provide	comments	with	regard	to	the	proposed	rule	(GIPSA-2016-PSP-0009-
RULEMAKING-0348)	posted	in	the	Federal	Register	Number	2017-07361,	on	April	12,	
2017.			

NSAC	and	its	member	organizations	support	finalizing	the	Interim	Final	Rule	(IFR)	
immediately	(option	(1))	and	moving	forward	swiftly	on	the	two	proposed	rules	that	
together	comprise	the	Farmer	Fair	Practices	Rules.			

The	IFR	reiterates	the	position	that	USDA	has	long	held	under	both	Republican	and	
Democratic	administrations,	that	violations	of	sections	202(a)	and	(b)	of	the	Packers	and	
Stockyards	Act	do	not	require	a	showing	of	harm	or	likely	harm	to	competition.		

Congress	passed	the	Packers	and	Stockyards	Act	to	provide	protection	for	livestock	and	
poultry	farmers	against	unfair,	deceptive	and	discriminatory	practices	by	meat	packers	and	
poultry	companies.		Hence,	sections	202(a)	and	(b)	were	clearly	and	explicitly	written	to	
exclude	any	requirement	to	show	harm	to	competition	of	the	sector	as	a	whole.	
	
For	too	many	years	livestock	and	poultry	farmers	have	been	denied	recourse	under	these	
provisions	of	law	due	to	the	absence	of	USDA	regulations.		It	is	our	hope	that	the	Trump	
Administration	will	stand	up	for	this	segment	of	rural	America	and	provide	farmers	with	
the	protection	from	unfair,	deceptive	and	discriminatory	practices	that	they	need	and	
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deserve.		It	is	long	past	time	to	take	this	small	but	critical	step	toward	creating	a	level	
playing	field	for	small	family	businesses	that	are	the	backbone	of	our	rural	communities.	
	
NSAC	and	its	members	also	support	moving	ahead	on	the	two	proposed	rules,	which	
together	with	this	IFR,	make	up	the	Farmer	Fair	Practices	Rules.		The	comment	period	on	
these	two	proposed	rules,	the	Poultry	Grower	Ranking	System	proposed	rule	and	the	
Unfair	Practices	and	Undue	Preferences	proposed	rule,	ended	on	March	22	and	we	are	
eagerly	awaiting	information	on	when	those	two	rules	will	move	forward.	

It	is	time	for	USDA	to	stand	up	for	America’s	livestock	and	poultry	farmers.	Please	finalize	
the	IFR	without	delay!	

 


